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Stage 1 of the upgrade was completed in May 2020 and delivered:

Waitara Public School community heritage garden

Thank you for your patience during construction. We are thrilled to deliver this project for 
the school community.

Waitara Public School
Project completion

A community 
heritage garden

We’re excited Stage 2 of the upgrade to Waitara Public School has been completed and is 
ready for you to use. Stage 2 consisted of:

A staff carparkLandscaping

38 new permanent 
teaching spaces

2 special 
program rooms

A new hall 
and canteen

Upgraded core facilities
New staff and 
administration facilities



schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

For more information about this project, contact 
School Infrastructure NSW:

Website: schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
Phone: 1300 482 651
�
For information about school activities and operations, 
contact the school directly:

Principal: Dany Coelho
Website: waitara-p.schools.nsw.gov.au
Email: waitara-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
Phone: 02 9489 3105

Contact us

Frequently 
asked questions

Are there any change to school entrances?

Yes.  Our new entry points to the school are from Myra 
Street (south end) and Highland Avenue.

Will there be any change to kiss and drop zones?

No. The kiss and drop will remain on Myra Street and the 
bus stop will remain on Edgeworth David Avenue. 

Will there be any change to staff parking facilities? 

Yes. The new carpark is now complete and available for 
use by staff. The entrance is via Highland Avenue.

Can the staff carpark be used by parents, carers 
and visitors? 

No. The school carpark is for use by authorised staff only. 
There is parking for parents, carers and visitors available 
on Myra Street and Highland Avenue.

Is the community heritage garden open to the 
wider Waitara community? 

The community garden will  open to the community in 
2021. More information will be provided by the school.

Thank you

We would like to thank you for your patience as we 
delivered this upgrade. Your support and co-operation has 
made it possible for us to deliver these new facilities for 
the students and staff of Waitara Public School.

Waitara Public School upgrade

http://schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

